
Beebe School Council  
October 5, 2016 

  
A meeting of the Beebe School Council was held on  5th day of  October at 6:30 P.M. 
The following members were present:  
 
Parents 
Christy Childress-present 
Amy D’Avilla-present 
Laurie Gover-absent 
Jennifer Spadafora-absent 
 
 
Teachers 
Dave LeGere-present 
Lori Onofri-present 
Dai-Hua Shen-present 
Susan Vatalaro-present 
 
Community Representative 
Norma Casella 
 
Since it is the first meeting of the school year no minutes of previous meetings were 
read by Susan  Vatalaro 
 
 
 
School Initiatives 

1. School Improvement Plan-distributed to council members. Through the year 
the council will be working on future plan 

2. Science Grant- Beebe applied for a grant  
3. Community Engagement- Beebe will be participating in Malden’s Holiday 

Parade. Students, teachers and parents are working on a Beebe float. 
4. School Library-  A parent who knows how to check books in and out and how 

to place returning books back on the shelves is presently volunteering in the 
library.  We are actively seeking more volunteers 

5. Progress reports – will go out end of month 
 
 
District initiatives 
 

1.  Meet and Greet the superintendent took place with Beebe Staff 
 
New Business- Suggestions concerns 
 
Parents…No concerns 



 
Teachers………. 
Water coolers  needs to be checked on fourth floor 
 
 Norma  moves to adjourn. Seconded by Lori Onofri. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:57 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Susan Vatalaro 


